
Zion Christian Church 

Congregational Meeting – November 10, 2013 

Board Moderator, David Koogler, opened the congregational meeting with a prayer.  He shared the work 

efforts of the pastor search committee, the progression of our faithful interim ministers (Dan Stevens, 

Greg Ott and Tommy Willcockson), the section of the by-laws related to calling a minister, and Tommy’s 

background/biography.  David also reiterated the board resolution that thanked each member of the 

pastor search committee for their hard work on behalf of Zion.     

A congregational vote was held to approve/not approve the full time minister contract/calling for 

Tommy Willcockson.  Zion’s members present today (31) voted unanimously to approve the contract.  

Note:  absentee ballots (8) also unanimously approved our resolution to call Tommy Willcockson. 

To celebrate and formally welcome Tommy and Vonna Willcockson to Zion, we will have a special 

Christmas Homecoming program and luncheon on December 15th.   

The meeting was closed with a prayer and many smiles and encouraging, welcoming words for Tommy 

and Vonna. 


